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Appeal from a judgment of the Supreme Court, Ontario County
(Daniel P. Majchrzak, R.), entered November 10, 2016 in a divorce
action.  The judgment, inter alia, equitably distributed marital
property of the parties.  

It is hereby ORDERED that the judgment so appealed from is
unanimously modified on the law by reducing defendant’s share of the
Canandaigua National Bank Investment Account to $36,780.25 and by
vacating the fifth decretal paragraph and as modified the judgment is
affirmed without costs, and the matter is remitted to Supreme Court,
Ontario County, for further proceedings in accordance with the
following memorandum:  Plaintiff husband appeals from a judgment of
divorce that, inter alia, equitably distributed the parties’ marital
property.  Initially, we agree with the husband that Supreme Court
made a mathematical error regarding the value of the Canandaigua
National Bank Investment Account, and we therefore modify the judgment
by reducing defendant wife’s share thereof to $36,780.25.  Moreover,
the court did not adequately enumerate the type or amount of the
credits to which the husband is entitled as an offset against his
retroactive maintenance obligations, nor did it set forth its
rationale therefor, and we thus cannot intelligently review the
parties’ contentions with respect to those credits.  We therefore
further modify the judgment by vacating the fifth decretal paragraph
and remit the matter to Supreme Court for clarification of the credits
to which the husband is entitled (see Klauer v Abeliovich, 149 AD3d
617, 617-618 [1st Dept 2017]; Harrington v Harrington, 6 AD3d 799, 800
[3d Dept 2004], lv dismissed 3 NY3d 738 [2004]; Kaplan v Kaplan, 192
AD2d 343, 343-344 [1st Dept 1993]).  We have reviewed the husband’s
remaining contentions and conclude that they are without merit.  
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